Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on the Scheme for food distribution to the most deprived persons in the Union, adopted by the Commission on 12 October 2011
1.
Political Groups which tabled the resolution pursuant to Rule 110 (5) of the European Parliament's Rules of procedure: EPP, S&D, ALDE, Greens/EFA, GUE/NGL)

2.
EP reference number: B7-0397/2011 / P7_TA(2011)0338

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 7 July 2011

4.
Subject: Scheme for food distribution to the most deprived persons in the Union

5.
Brief analysis / assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
Through this resolution the European Parliament stresses once again its support for the continuation in future of the scheme of food distribution to the most deprived persons. The European Parliament highlights that over the years this programme has made a decisive contribution to the situation of people in risk of food poverty.

More specifically, the resolution calls on the Commission and the Council to develop a transitional solution for the remaining years of the current financial framework (2012 and 2013) with an annual funding in line with previous years (i.e. € 500 millions) and, in the context of the upcoming legal proposals pursuing the Communication of the new financial framework (2014-2020), asks the Commission to propose the modification of the scheme including a suitable new legal base.

6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission:
The Commission welcomes Parliament's positive stance on the Commission efforts to secure the continuation of this programme in future.

As to the 2012 annual plan, the Commission stresses that following the ruling of the CJEU annulling Article 2 of Commission Regulation (EC) No 983/2008 it had no option but to confine the 2012 plan to available intervention stocks, which has entailed a dramatic reduction in resources made available to participating Member States. The Commission highlights that in September 2010 adopted an amended proposal for a new basic legal framework (COM(2010) 486) that took on board a good number of the suggestions put forward by the European Parliament in its position of 26 March 2009. The Commission is of the view that this amended proposal should serve as a basis for an agreement to find a solution to the current deadlock at Council. Furthermore, if adopted in the next few months, this new legal framework would make it possible the engagement of additional resources to these already committed for the 2012 plan. Logically, it should also serve for the 2013 annual plan. Conversely, in the absence of such an agreement and should current market circumstances (i.e. absence of intervention stocks) persist, the existing legal framework would not allow the Commission to engage additional resources for years 2012 and 2013.

As to the future financial framework, the Commission will present in due time the corresponding legal proposals with, as requested by Parliament, a suitable new legal base.
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